

Städt. kath. Grundschule, Dahlweg 66, 48153 Münster, Tel. 0251/776732, Rektorin: J. Lüttikhuis, <u>www.hermannschule-muenster.de</u>, E-Mail: <u>Hermannschule@stadt-muenster.de</u>



Monthly letter April 2024

Münster, 31.03.2024

Dear parents and guardians of the Hermann School

Spring is finally here and we hope you and your families had a relaxing Easter holiday.

Today, as usual, you can find out all the important dates and information about the Hermann School:

<u>Last March</u>, Hermann School once again committed itself to environmental protection. During the course of the school morning, all pupils cleared our immediate neighbourhood of rubbish and, equipped with tongs, gloves and rubbish bags, removed a lot of rubbish. All the children were highly motivated and very actively involved.

The first **reading competition** for **years 3 and 4** also took place this month. It was a great event for all the reading children and will certainly be repeated. Further information and impressions can be found at https://www.hermann-schule-muenster.de/schulleben/

We would particularly like to take this opportunity to thank the bookshop "Die Schatzinsel", which provided book prizes for our winners. Many thanks ©

On the 1st school day after the holidays, Monday, 08.04.2024, the Hermannschule team will start with the 2nd internal teacher training course, so that the pupils will have no lessonson this day. A corresponding enquiry about the care of our OGS children has been made in advance, so that some children will be looked after by the open all-day school on this day.

On Tuesday, 09.04.2024 and Wednesday 10.04.2024, the cycling training for years 3 and 4 will take place at the Münster Youth Traffic School. We kindly ask you to bring a suitable bicycle helmet to school with your child. From here, the children will be picked up by bus and taken to the youth traffic school. You will be informed by the class teacher when which learning group is travelling there.

On **Monday**, **15.04.2024** and **Tuesday**, **16.04.2024**, a bicycle traffic training course will be held in the schoolyard by Verkehrswacht Münster.

The **Year 3 and 4** teachers will inform you accordingly.



Städt. kath. Grundschule, Dahlweg 66, 48153 Münster, Tel. 0251/776732, Rektorin: J. Lüttikhuis, www.hermannschulemuenster.de, E-Mail: Hermannschule@stadt-muenster.de

Next April, some Year 3 and 4 pupils will be taking part in the "Kangaroo of Maths " competition.

This will take place on Wednesday **17.04.2024** during the morning lessons. We wish all participating children the best of luck; you can do it!

The 2nd Parents' Consultation Weeks for Years 1 - 3 are also scheduled for 22 April - 3 May 2024. The class teachers will contact you to arrange appointments.

A special event for years 3/4 (A) and 3/4 (B) is the upcoming class trip to Tecklenburg from 24.04. - 26.04.2024. We wish you, dear Hermann pupils, great days with lasting impressions and would like to thank the accompanying teachers for their commitment.

For further information, please contact our office.

Thank you very much.

We wish you a sunny month of April

holdly Shitlein Sandon Golf Judith Lüttikhuis - Headmistress-

Sandra Spielhoff - Deputy Headmistress-

Dates in April 2024	
22.03. – 05.04. 2024	Easter Holidays
08.04.2024	Internal teacher training - free of lessons
09.04.2024	1st school day after the Easter holidays, lessons start at 8:00 a.m.
09.04./ 10.04.2024	Youth traffic school for years 3 and 4
15.04./ 16.04.2024	Cycling training for Years 3 and 4 in the school playground
17.04.2024	"Kangaroo of Maths" competition for years 3 and 4
	and parent topolog
22.04/. 03.05.2024	2nd parent-teacher conference weeks for years 1 – 3
24.04. – 26.04. 2024	Class trip to Tecklenburg 3/4 (A) and 3/4 (B)

